

Customer & Business Support Services West Offices Station Rise York YOI 6GA

Tel: 01904 551550

Email: foi@york.gov.uk

Ask for: Cath Murray

Tel: 554145

Reference: IGF/5848

13.03.18

Dear Ms Savage

## **Freedom of Information Request**

Please see below the response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act received on 20<sup>th</sup> Feb 2018 for the following information:

Would you be able to tell me:

- 1. How many children became 'looked after' in your local authority in the calendar year of 2017?
- 2. Of the children in Q1, how many were in a group of siblings of two or more (I would like the number of children, not the number of groups)?
- 3. How many of the children that became 'looked after' in your local authority in 2017 were initially placed in Kinship Care/Connected Persons care?
- 4. How many looked after children in your local authority are currently placed following care proceedings:
  - a) with long term LA foster carers
  - b) in kinship care foster placements
- 5. a) How many applications to be a kinship carer did you receive in 2017 in respect of children subject to Care Proceedings?
  - b.) How many of those (5.a.) applications were successful?
- 6. How many children in your local authority were made the subject of Special Guardianship Order following Care Proceedings in 2017?
- 7. How many of your local authority's current foster carers are prepared and approved to be long term foster carers of sibling groups of:

- a) 2
- b) 3 or more

## Response to All Questions

City of York Council records indicate as follows:

- 1.39
- 2. 5
- 3. 5
- 4.
- a) 63
- b) 28
- 5.a. 6
- 5.b. 5
- 6.17
- 7.
- a) 36
- b) 38

I hope that my responses have assisted.

If you are dissatisfied with our response you have the right to ask for a review of how your enquiry was handled and responded to. This can be done by contacting us through foi@york.gov.uk stating your reason(s) why you are dissatisfied, and we will pass this to the information governance team who deal with all reviews of how we have dealt with FOI enquiries. If after they complete their investigation and reply to you with their findings, you still remain dissatisfied you can contact the Information Commissioner, contact details below:

Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 08456 306060 or 01625 545745

Email: mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk

Yours sincerely,

Tony Holmes
Principal Children and Families Social Worker